PSA Emergency Board Meeting Minutes
January 2, 2010
Present:

Merrisue Steinman, Boyd Smith, Gena Smith, Bob Miller, Bill Davies, George Young, Rob Koenig, Marlene Casmaer, Larry Pazaski
Absent: Lori Gross
Community:  Gary Steinman, Bill Casmaer
Call to Order:  Merrisue Steinman.  2:01 PM.  
Discussion:  The liens filed against the individual properties of PSA Board of Directors by Wiseman Utilities.   Each lien is in the amount of $85,000 on each Board member.   The amount we may owe Wiseman is a total of $65,000.   We are not paying the $65,000 now, because of disputes over invoices and because of faulty and poor quality of workmanship.  Our attorney has advised that we do not pay anything on the final invoices until these issues are resolved to our full satisfaction. 
We find that Wiseman’s decision to place the liens on each Board member is harassment and an attempt to bully the Board into paying $85,000 without the required arbitration, as specified in our contract with Wiseman.  

 PSA Board of Director members are covered with liability insurance through Duncan Insurance.  

We do not choose to “wait out” these liens because of the impact of the liens on board members who might be trying to sell or refinance their properties.  The liens could also affect board members adversely and financially.   
The Rob and Susan Koenig are in the middle of refinancing their home.  Rob will obtain a letter from his mortgage/title company with documentation stating details of that refinance, such as “lock-in” rate, etc.   Our first goal will be to first make it possible for the Koenig’s to continue forth with the refinance of their property.  After that, the Board will proceed as recommended by our attorney and the insurance company.   
We are waiting on information from our insurance company, our attorney and the title company.   We collectively decided as a board, to stand our ground, stay focused and not allow Wiseman to fracture the board as a whole, because that is exactly Wiseman’s intentions. 
Point of Order:  Boyd Smith.

· Because we have a lot of information to deal with in the coming weeks, we authorize the officers and those affected to continue to go forth with the actions we discuss today without having to reconvene the Board physically. We can move forward with electronic communications until such time that a final decision has been made.  It is already in the By-Laws that we can operate in that manner. 
· Merrisue will collect all information and disperse with it via email or by hand delivery.  This is the best way to proceed because we don’t have enough information to make decisions at this time. 

We will continue to pursue arbitration with Wiseman and to uphold the legal wording of our contract.   The contract states that any disputes will be contended with in arbitration.  
Discussion:  Duncan Insurance Contract Renewal.   One policy is up on January 10, 2010.  
Motion #1:   Gena Smith.
· That PSA shall retain the use of Duncan Insurance and Safeco and that we will check to see where our billing is.   The Motion was seconded by Boyd Smith.   The Motion was passed unanimously.  
Discussion:  Risk Management at PSA Park.
A personal injury accident recently occurred at the PSA Park.   Lynette Fisher, daughter of Jack Fisher, slipped and fell while walking on a ramp in the Marina on December 25, 2009.    
A new PSA Park Accident Report document will be designed by Rob Koenig and will be implemented April 1, when the park opens and the new Caretaker is onboard.   The Rules Committee will also design a procedure plan for “Priority of Contact” when an injury does occur in the Park.  

PSA rules state that each PSA member is responsible for their own personal safety while using the Park and Marina.  Merrisue Steinman will meet with Rusty Duncan regarding risk management in the Park, which will include a “walk through” of the Park.  We will also further discussed signage regarding risks while in the park.   Any signage recommendations for the Park will be at the Facilities Committee Level.  These recommendations will then be voted upon by the Board. 
Motion #2:   Boyd Smith.   
· That we temporarily lock the Park pending risk evaluation.  The Motion was seconded by Larry Pazaski.   Rob Koenig opposed.  The Motion was passed.  
Discussion:   A Committee will be formed to compare the 2005 recorded By-Laws with By-Laws that Mr. Wilson-Hoss had sent to PSA.  The Committee will identify any discrepancies and meet with the attorney to correct them in an expeditious manner.   The Committee will be comparing PSA Rules that are recorded versus what we have in our records.

The Committee will be comprised of Boyd Smith, Larry Pazaski and Merrisue Steinman.   They will meet with the attorney to make the any corrections.  This is intended to correct what was already approved upon.  These will be set in a format that cannot be changed.   
Motion #3:  Boyd Smith.

· For PSA and the attorney to review and correct the present By-Laws and return them to their original intent voted upon and approved by the Membership in 2005.  To correct any discrepancies between what was voted on and what was recorded.   Bill Davies seconded the Motion.  The Motion was passed unanimously.    
Discussion:  Awarding of the Water Management Contract.   

Bill Davies reports that we interviewed two companies:  H20 and NWWS.    The Water Committee will continue discussions with NWWS as they fill the needs and requirements of PSA better than H20.  
Discussion:   Rob Koenig.   The placement of a new light on Mason Lake Road,  marking where the PSA turn-off is located.  
Motion #4:  Rob Koenig.

· To approve placement of a new light on the pole at the intersection of Mason Lake Road and Mason Lake Drive East, at the entrance to PSA.  Gena Smith seconded the Motion.  The Motion was passed unanimously.   
Discussion:   Gary Steinman handed out free Neighborhood Block Watch signs, suggesting we each put one in a window or on our property.   Thank you, Gary, for being proactive with Block Watch.   A Block Watch sign will also be placed in the Park.  

Motion #5:  Gena Smith.
· To adjourn the Meeting.   Boyd Smith seconded the Motion.  The Motion was passed unanimously.  The Meeting was adjourned at 3:58 PM.  
Respectfully Submitted,

Marlene Casmaer, PSA Secretary
